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Pastor é..é.éReverend Scott D. Brockson 

                                  padrescott96@aol.com 
 

Pastor  Emerituséé.é..Rev. Msgr. John Graf 
 

Weekend Celebrant....Rev. Francis Caponi, OSA 
 

Weekend Celebrant....Rev. Chris Beretta, OSFS 
 

In Residence é.éRev. Msgr. Frank Depman 

                                  Rev. Laurence Gleason 
 

Deacons é.ééé..Deacon Thomas Hannan 

                            Deacon Michael DeGrasse 
                                  Deacon Jeffrey Hanna 
 

Operations Manager é.ééMary Rose Edmonds 
 

Parish Office Staff éé..ééDonna Brumbaugh 

                                              Ann Caruso 
                                                        Ella Havrilak  
 

 School Principal é.ééééé.Danielle White 
 

Director of Religious Education ....Karen Batdorf  
 

Assumption BVM Church  
300 State Road Å West Grove, PA  19390  

Parish Office Hours: Monday-Friday, 8 am-4 pm 

Email: abvm@comcast.net 

Web: assumptionbvmwestgrove.org  

Facebook: ABVM Parish Community, West Grove, PA 
 

Parish Office  (Ph) 610-869-2722, (fax) 610-869-3252 
 

School Office  (Ph) 610-869-9576, (fax) 610-869-4049 
 

Religious Education Office  éé...(Ph) 610-869-8575 

Facilities Request facilities@assumptionbvmwestgrove.org 
 

Weekend Mass Times  
Saturday:  4:30 pm    Sunday: 8 am, 10 am,  12 pm  

Daily Mass Schedule 
6:30 am - Monday, Wednesday, Thursday 

8:15 am - Tuesday, Friday 

 Eucharistic Adoration  
Monday-Friday, 7:00 am to 7:00 pm 

Confession Schedule  

Confessions: 11:00 am- 12:15 pm Saturdays   

, tak 

26th Sunday of Ordinary Time ~ September 27, 2015 
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Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 

     One of the reasons that Saint Paul wrote his letters 
to the Church in Corinth was to encourage them to 
take up a collection for the poor in Jerusalem and 
have it ready when he arrived:  
 

Now concerning the contribution for the saints: as I directed to the 
churches of Galatia, so you also are to do.  On the first day of every week, 
each of you is to put something aside and store it up, as he may prosper, 
so that contributions need not be made when I come.  And when I arrive, I 
will send those whom you accredit by letter to carry your gift to Jerusalem.  
If it seems advisable that I should go also, they will accompany me (1 
Corinthians 16:1-4). 

 

The Christians in Jerusalem were apparently suffering some deprivation.  Paul 
tells the Corinthians that ñyour abundance at the present time should supply 
their want, so that their abundance should supply your wantò (2 Cor 8:14).  
The Hebrew Christians in Jerusalem were rich in that they were the first to 
receive the Gospel.  The apostles and other missionaries had been sent out 
by them to the far corners of the Roman Empire.  Therefore, the Gentile 
Christians owed them a debt:  
 

At present, however, I am going to Jerusalem with aid for the saints.  For 
Macedonia and Achaia have been pleased to make some contribution for 
the poor among the saints at Jerusalem; they were pleased to do it, and 
indeed they are in debt to them, for if the Gentiles have come to share in 
their spiritual blessings, they ought also to be of service to them in 
material blessings (Romans 15:25-27). 

 

     The rationale for second collections at Mass, including the missionary 
appeals in the summer and the fall, is in part based on the teaching of St. 
Paul.  These collections are mandated by the Archbishop.  They provide 
material support for a certain category of persons in our Church or in the world 
who are in need.  They are a practical expression of the mutual concern that 
Christians have for each other, and a response to the divine command to 
serve the poor.  More than that, those who suffer persecution for their faith, or 
experience scarcity in the missions they serve, have a certain right to receive 
help from Christians who are better off, ñnot that others should have relief 
while you are burdened, but that as a matter of equality your surplus at the 
present time should supply their needsò (1 Cor 12:13-14a).     
 

     I am proud of your history of contributions to all of the collections at Mass.  
We certainly have generous parishioners!  For this reason, I feel comfortable, 
with the backing of the Finance Council, in making a small adjustment in our 
procedures.  From now on, both the first and second collection will be taken up 
at the same time ï the basket will only be passed up and down the aisles 
once.  This will lessen the time for the offertory and allow us to present, in one 
basket, both our tithes (in support of the parish) and our alms (in support of the 
poor) at the altar.  Consequently, any donation intended for the second 
collection must be clearly marked so that it can be separated from the tithes.  
You may do so by using the ñofficialò envelope for the second collection or by 
using a blank envelope and writing ñsecond collectionò or the name of the 
beneficiaries (i.e. ñretired priestsò).  For your convenience, blank envelopes will 
soon be available in the church.  
 

     Thank you and God bless you for your generosity to our parish and to the 
poor!   
 

Sincerely Yours in Christ, 

Father Scott 
For details, contact John Brennan,  
Secretary of Financial Affairs, at  

jjbrennan@assumptionbvmwestgrove.org.  

 

Almost five months ago we announced 
the need to increase our offertory in-
come by $2,000 to $18,200 per week. 
We asked that each family consider 
increasing their offertory donation by 
12%. This was necessary because of 
increases in operating expenses.  In 
addition, we identified several unbudg-
eted projects, for example, the replace-
ment of the church sidewalks which is 
now complete at a cost of $18,000.  
Over these past months, many of you 
have demonstrated your generosity to 
enable us to better meet our needs by 
increasing your contribution to provide 
an average of $17,200 per week, half 
of the needed increase. If you have not 
increased your offertory donation, 
please consider doing so. Be as gener-
ous as you can.  
Finally, we are grateful to those who 
have switched your contributions to 
electronic fund transfer (EFT). EFT is 
an advantage to the Parish since con-
tributions would continue when you are 
away for the weekend.  

In August, we proudly announced that 
we achieved our goal of $397,500 for 
the Parish Appeal.  We have no spe-
cific new goal at this time. However, 
we are evaluating our needs and rec-
ognize that special projects may arise. 
Until these opportunities are identified, 
we ask that you continue to use the 
Parish Appeal envelopes to make your 
generous donations to the Parish Ap-
peal.  The money raised will be placed 
in a segregated account until the need 
is identified.  To date you have ena-
bled us to set aside $7,500.  Thank 
you for your generosity to ABVM Par-
ish.   

 

Please note that the 

September 19/20, 2015 

collection information will be 

listed in next weekendôs bulletin.  
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Please Pray For  

Ryan Coyle, Msgr. John Graf, Nancy West, Ted & Marianne 
Harden, Marcus Forst, Diana Hoy, Kal-El Rosenberg, Scott 
Wiesenberg, Lisa Erling Vito, George Zacharkiw, Mary 
Twadell, Bob & Evan Humkey, Christine Hendrickson, Todd 
Schmucker, George Gamache, Luke Ramowski, Maureen 
DelSordo, Lorraine Dehaven, Gregory & Ed Painter, Nicole 
Vitale, Devon Bartholf, Brian B., Ann Sorace, Eleanor & Bill 
Sauerwine, Donna Black, Patti Gallagher Scott, Betty Anne 
Silva, Jacquie McHale, Gert Lincoln, Nancy Brosius, Melissa 
Kratz, Rev. Andrew White, Debbie Robinson, Philip Caruso, 
Ed Jackson, Phil DeMarra, Katlyn K., Fabiola Matalonis, Mary 
Fincher, Clark, Heyburn & Blowe Families, Philip Miller, Face 
of Christ & Visitation Prayer Intentions 

Military Prayers  

Major Nicholas Beamer, Spc Thomas Wolfe, SrA Michael 
Kauffman, PFC James T. Mackereth, Petty Officer Daniel 
Carr, Staff Sgt. John Koss, Jr., LCPL Michelle Smith, R.C. 
Gosselin, Lt. John Joseph Eife, SrA Ashli McEntee, Ray Nel-
son, A1C Lyle Laub, USAF, Cpl. Samuel Ellis, Lnc. Cpl. Mi-
chael Guerrera, Cpl. Jonathan Russell Lynch, William Ewers, 

Sgt. Jared Moran, FS3 Cody Liebeskind 

Rest in Peace  
 

   Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord, and let perpetual 
light shine upon them.  May their souls and all the souls of 

the faithful departed rest in peace.  
 

Raina Goldberg 
Richard Yeager 

Welcome 
 

   We would like to welcome the following new  
members to the Assumption BVM Parish Family: 

 

Ian and Tara Burns Family 
Brian and Anne Ashman Family 
William and Lisa Gross Family 

 

 In today's Gospel, Jesus is making a dramatic contrast between 
"life" (heaven) and Gehenna (hell). He emphasizes that no 
sacrifice is too great to keep oneself out of the miseries of hell. 
His images are shocking. Cutting off hands and feet? Plucking 
out eyes? Ouch! Is hell really so bad that we'd rather go to 
heaven maimed than go to hell in one piece? Apparently so. 
The point is clear: we need to do whatever it takes to avoid sin 
and ultimately to avoid hell. 
 

The catechism defines this state of eternal misery as "definitive 
self-exclusion from communion with God" (#1033). Yes, self-
exclusion. God doesn't "send" anyone to hell. Rather, someone 
chooses hell when he or she freely chooses something over 
God and won't repent. The choice is ours: cut out the source of 
the sin-painful though it may be-or stubbornly march with our 
beloved sins straight into Gehenna. Realistically, what we 
choose "over" God are not so much our physical body parts as 
things like a high-paying job that isn't ethical, a favorite pastime 
that isn't morally upright, or a relationship that isn't chaste. 
Jesus tells us clearly today, whatever it is that "causes you to 
sin, cut it off." Period. 
 

Mark 9:38-43,45,47-48: How does your faith community deal 
with jealousy? 
Numbers 11:25-29: What do you think of Mosesô advice to 
Joshua? 
James 5:1-6: What lures you to wealth and riches?  

Twenty-Sixth Sunday of 
Ordinary Time Reflection  

September 27, 2015  

 

Holy Father Francis  
 

The families of the Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary welcome  
Pope Francis with hearts and minds wide open! 

 
May God continue to bless Pope Francis 

with His love and protection! 

Baptism 
 

   On Sunday, September 20, 2015, the following child was 
welcomed into our Parish Family: 

 

Logan Christopher Bollman 


